
Minutes – MAAC Meeting 

City Hall, 5th Floor Boardroom 12:00p.m. 
June 1st, 2019 

Members Attending 
Barbra Smith (late) 
Suzanne Nielsen 
Robert Nielsen 
Councillor Scott Robertson 
Linda Thomas-Ouellette 
Brian Bibeault – Chair  
Barb Bryant 
Penny Leclair 
 
Absent with Regrets- 
Sharyn Emond 
Luc Lirette  
 
Also Attending: 
Staff: Adam Curran, MAAC Secretary-Treasurer, CNB 
 
Call to Order  

 The Chair called the Meeting to Order at approximately 12:00 p.m. 
 
1) Minutes of Previous Meeting June 6, 2019 

 
Moved by: Barb Smith  Seconded by: Linda Thomas-Ouellette. 
 

 CARRIED. 
 

2) Business Arising from the Minutes 
Information with regards to missed trips, the Manager of Transit should 

provide  
 
3) Discussion on June 6th event, what worked and what should be considered for 
the next time- 
 
 
 
Brian explained that he was going to have a meeting with John Severino, but 
thinks we should postpone until the new Transit Manager. Speaking with 
Councillors with our issues with Parabus. 
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Committee agreed to wait until the new Transit Manager was hired. 
4) Infor on Bill C-81-  
 
Bill C81 passed last Wednesday, believe the date was included in the legislation 
to be 2040. A major change in the wording was from ‘may’ have to ‘must’ have. 
Ontario has a strong legislation that has a date of 2025, which would supersede 
the Federal legislation.  
 
Ontario, Nova Scotia and Manitoba are only provinces to have legislation.  
 
5) Summer Meetings- 
 
The Committee decided to keep having meetings throughout the summer 
months. 
 
6) Update on Access to Water 
 
Adam told the committee it is his understanding the mat has been ordered and 
they are waiting for it to be delivered. Parks would like to install it when the 
lifeguards are on duty. 
 
7) Snow Removal, questions or comments to put forward- 
 
The Committee is asked to provide questions/concerns with regards to snow 
removal, this way we can formulate comments/questions to Public Works and 
Parks and Rec.  
 
A concern is using accessible parking for snow dumping, if snow needs to go into 
this location, then must create more accessible parking spaces. Also, would like 
the snow plows to conduct a second pass at accessible parking spaces, Brian 
doesn’t think this would take too much time. 
 
Barb- issues at the post office and 221 McIntyre. Told the story of where a 
gentleman got stuck in his van, this should not happen. 
 
Map showing all accessible parking spaces. 
 
Luc, said should have no parking on Olive Street in winter months. 
 
Penny would like to receive data when the City or Para bus does on when 
someone is denied to ride the Para Bus because they are over booked. 
 
When can they get an accessible taxi? 
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Resolution #19-13 
 

Moved by: Penny Leclair 
Seconded by: Barb Smith  

 
 

“That this Meeting does now Adjourn at 1:00 p.m.” 
 
 “Carried.” 

Chairperson 
 
 


